
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The monthly Business Meeting was held on November 17, 2010. David England was the 
winning bid for the organ at $551.00. Bro. Vic was let in on a secret that has been going on 
for a few weeks. A "Secret" Committee had been formed of Kaylene Poff, Ernest Taylor, 
Melody Mays, Catherine Sabo, Kellie Wise, and Allison Wise to organize a 30th 
Anniversary Celebration for Bro. Vic and Joan. It will be the 21st beginning in the morning 
Worship Service and continuing to a potluck meal and more speakers in the afternoon. A 
love offering has been collected to be presented, along with the $3,000 voted on in the last 
Business Meeting. Bro. Al Hardy will be the speaker in the Morning Worship Service so 
Bro. Vic was informed that he will not have to plan a sermon for Sunday. He and Joan can 
just sit back and enjoy the message, entertainment, meal, and fellowship as we celebrate his 
big day. The Lebanon Enterprise had a nice article in the paper today about Bro. Vic. The 
Deacons made a recommendation (it was voted on and approved) of members to serve on the 
2011 Budget Committee. They are: Mark Speer, Adam Poff, Joyce Payne, Melody Mays, 
Donna Wilcher, and Debbie Farris (automatic as the Treasurer). 
 

 

 


